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212 Thurston Street 

Response to neighbor concerns 

Dear Maria, 

Ms. Guillardo (the property owner of 212 Thurston) and I have discussed the letters 

received from the three neighbors and have gone to the property and taken photos of the line-

of-sight view from the proposed 2nd floor windows towards the neighbor’s homes. 

In doing this, we agree with the rear neighbors that the new windows will impact the 

privacy of their back yards. To mitigate this, we propose to raise the window sill height of 

the rear bathroom windows to be 5’ above the floor and to make them obscure glass (see 

attached graphic). This will eliminate privacy concerns from the bathroom windows. 

For the remaining bedroom window, we propose to plant evergreen screen planting 

that will screen the view between the properties, while also not growing too tall (so as to not 

block the light into their yards). Ms. Guillardo has retained a landscape architect to propose 

an appropriate species for the screen (see attached). I have also attached a graphic roughly 

showing where the trees would be planted and how they can block the view from the 

proposed bedroom window to the neighbor’s yards. 

For the adjacent neighbor to the left, Ms. Guillardo intends to repair the existing 

garage as part of this construction project (repairing the garage does not require Planning 

Approval, so is not included in this Planning Application – A separate building permit will be 

obtained to repair the garage). As for the privacy issue for this neighbor, there are only two 

2nd floor windows looking out towards the adjacent property – one in the bathroom and one 

in the stairhall. I have attached a photo of the view from the future 2nd floor window location, 

and as you can see, there are no windows visible on the adjacent house, nor is the back yard 

visible. As such, we do not think there is a privacy issue between these properties. 
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View from future bathroom window looking towards the left neighbor 

 

 

 

 

 



View from future bedroom window looking out towards the rear neighbor, showing proposed 

screen planting 
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